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A workshop for instructors of Heavenly Unified Korea Theory was held on February 17 at the 

headquarters of the Family Federation with the participation of about 160 religious leaders, including 

heads of seven major Christian denominations as well as representatives from Buddhism, Confucianism, 

and national religions. 

 

On this day, Jin Sung-bae, Director of the Hyojeong International Training Institute, emphasized the 

importance of solidarity for launching the "Korean Religious People's Holy Community." Additionally, 

Lee Jong-taek, President of the Presbyterian Church in Korea Reformed General Assembly, and 

Venerable Bogeom offered congratulatory remarks urging cooperation for unification and peace. 

 

Hwang Bo-kuk, President of Heavenly Korea, explained the historical mission of the Korean people and 

the advent of True Parents in his special lecture on The Epic History of the Han People of Korea, and 

emphasized the proper attitude of believers who attend Heavenly Parent. 

 

In the afternoon, Japanese missionaries and Korean instructors lectured on the Heavenly Unified Korea 

Theory, with participants sharing deep empathy and inspiration. 

 

Finally, Director Jin announced that the "Korean Religious People's Holy Community" would be 

officially launched at the March 1st Independence Movement Day event, and presented certificates of 

completion to representative leaders who would implement the Heavenly Unified Korea ideology. 

 


